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District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

Hudson’s Hope Rod & Gun Club  

Annual Dinner, Auction & Dance 
 

Saturday, April 2nd,  2016 
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

Cocktails at 5:30PM 
Dinner at 6:30PM 
Dance at 9:30PM 

  

 Dinner Tickets - $35.00/ per person (Includes dance ticket) 
Dance Tickets - $15.00/ per person (Dance tickets will be sold at the door) 

Sorry, no minors allowed 

Dinner tickets sold at Legacy Village Market & Marg’s Mini Mart 
 

Door Prizes * Live & Silent Auction * 50/50 Draw * Raffles * Guts Auction 
 

**Includes a Safe Ride Home by the Lions Van** 

 

For more information contact Royce Stark at 250-783-0587 
This is a cash/cheque only event 
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          Easter Egg Hunt 
 

Sunday, April 3rd   
@ Beattie Park  

10:00am-11:30am  
 

Come on out to participate in free activities, search for eggs, and enjoy free treats.  
Enter amazing free prize draws. 
Special search for children in the U-7 age group.  

Don’t forget to bring along your Easter basket.  

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR  AWARD and  
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD  

 

DID YOU GET YOUR NOMINATIONS IN?  
  

Deadline for nominations is April 15th, 2016. 
   

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, 
on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via 

email to clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line and include the  
following information: 
  

1.Name of Volunteer 
2.Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 
3.Name of Nominee 

4.Nominee’s Telephone Number   
 

SEND TO: District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca


   April 2016                                    3                                                 The Bulletin 

April at the Museum 
Hudson’s Hope Historical Society’s annual General Meeting was held 
on March 17th. I would just like to take a moment to thank our                 
outgoing members Debbie Beattie and Heather Middleton for all their 
time and energy during their time on the Board! 

 
April’s Photo Quiz – Each month, in the bulletin, we 
will post a photo of an artifact. You can come into 

the museum to drop off your guesses. At the end of the month we 
will hold a draw with all the right answers. Up for grabs is a $25 
Dollar Gift Certificate to the museum’s gift shop! The artifact photo 
will also be posted on the museum’s facebook page and website. 

Draw date will be April 30th, 2016 

Book Presentation: The museum would like to 
invite you to a book presentation by Jay Sher-
wood on April 13th at 7pm at the Hudson’s Hope Library. Jay will be 

talking about his new book, The Landscape of Ernest Lamarque –Surveyor, 
Artist, and Renaissance Man, 1879-1970. He will have copies of the book 
for sale, and we will carry them at the museum as well.  
 
Summer Student Needed: The museum is now accepting applications for 

our Summer Student positions. The museum is looking for a Digitization 
Assistant and a Curator Assistant. Job dates would be from May 9th – Sept 

2nd, 2016. Wage: $15/hr, 30 hours/wk 
 
Job Description: Collate artifact documentation to complete an inventory 

of artifacts on display in exhibition areas and outdoor cabins. Upload data onto database. 
Some accessioning will be necessary, guiding tours as well as working in the gift shop. Experi-
ence working with data entry as well as experience working in a library or museum will be 

considered an asset. Applicant must be a full time student, who is returning to school 
in the fall. Please send or drop off your resume to the museum before April 25th, 2016. 
 
The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on April 21st, 2016 in St Peter’s Church Hall. 
Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please 
call the museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

April hours are Monday to Friday 9- 4:30.  
 
Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that you live in! Don’t 
forget to check out our Gething Exhibit. 
 
Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

Quiz Photo #2   
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Library  
Library Hours: 

 

Sunday-Tuesday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Wednesday  12:00 pm – 7:00 pm 

Thursday  10:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Friday   12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Saturday  Closed 

Hours in effect Labour Day to Victoria Day 
 
Jay Sherwood Author Presentation on April 13th at 7:00 pm at the library. This is a             

collaborative event between the library and the Hudson’s Hope Museum. Thank you Elinor 
Morrissey for bringing this opportunity to our library! Please see Elinor’s museum ad for more 
information. 
 

Armchair Traveler: Backpack Adventures! On April 20th at 7:00 pm in the library. 
 

Eric Walters: YA Author Presentation on April 27th, time and location TBA. Please see 
this month’s advertisements for more information. 
 

Children’s Book Bingo launched on Family Literacy Day (January 27th) and ran until              
February 29th. A big thank you and congratulations to all children and youth who                      
participated. We had over 30 Book Bingo cards go out from the public and school library 
combined. We had eight cards handed in by the deadline: three blackouts (25 books read per 

child/youth) and five 1 line (5 books read per child/youth) and were close to having a second 
line done as well. 117 books were read in one month by these eight children! Well done! 
Prize draw winners were Annika Quibell ($30 Indigo Gift Card), Naomi Zwygart ($25 Playtime 
Toys Gift Card), Nathaniel Viers ($20 Indigo Gift Card), Heidi Holland ($15 Walmart Gift 
Card), Isabella Gamboa (Book and Metal Hook Bookmark), Mercede Bruce (Book), Samuel 
Zwygart (Book) and Penelope Mercereau (Book). A huge thank you to Mrs. Stacey Reschke 
and the Hudson’s Hope School. This Book Bingo would not have been as successful as it was 

without your partnership! 
 

St. Patty’s Dance - Thank you so much to Travous Quibell for providing your ever popular 
DJ service and to Rocky Robert for driving the Lions Van. A huge thank you to The Usual  

Suspects for providing such a great array of live music, for free!! Thank you to our former 
Board Chairs Bud Ferguson and Bill Lindsay for helping at our event, we really appreciate it.  
Thank you to the following businesses as well for your support: 

 

W6 Contracting for donating $200 for our midnight lunch 

Williston Lodge for donating a $60 gift certificate 
On the Rim for donating two $25 gift certificates 
Marg’s Mini Mart for donating ice and for selling dance tickets 
Legacy Village Market for selling dance tickets 

 

Item Donations: 
Stephanie Hues – 7 YA books 
Sharon Jackson – Major Pettigrew’s Last Stand by Helen Simonson 
Kathy Burseth – Adult Paperback novel 
Caroline Beam – 20+ Children’s and adult videos 

Nancy Smith – 3 DVDs 
Arnold Gregory Koenig - War & World History DVD set worth $519 USD!! 
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Leo & Ethel Rutledge 
 Scholarship 

 

APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 

 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one grade 12 graduate 

who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education. The District looks at   

applicants who:  
 

 Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation from high school. 

 Academic Achievement. 

 Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
  

Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should include: 
 

 Copies of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in Grade 12. 

 A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in which the student  

has participated. 

 A summary of past/current employment, if any. 

 A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal 

office by June 1st, 2016 in a sealed envelope 

marked “Scholarship Application”.  

Thank you so much to our incredible donors for always keeping the library in mind. 
 
For more information about library services please come in and speak to us. You may also 
contact us via telephone at (250)783-9414 or through our email addresses below. 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and like us on Facebook!  
 
            Toby Cocks                          Nancy Smith                   Amber Norton 
 Children’s Programs               Interlibrary Loans             Library Director 

 kids.hhpl@pris.ca                  ill.hhpl@pris.ca                 director.hhpl@pris.ca                                    
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and like us on Facebook!  

 
“You can’t just hope for happy endings. You have to believe in them. Then do the work, take 
the risks. Slay the dragon—though I really think dragons get a bad rap—kiss the princess, or 

the frog, defeat the bad witch.”  
― Nora Roberts, Dark Witch      
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Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED 
TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

Monday, April 25TH 

Friday 

April 8th, 2016 

Business Licenses 
 

If your business license was not paid  
by March 31st it has been cancelled 
and you will need to reapply. 
 

If you have any questions regarding 
your Business License, please contact 
Rhonda at the District Office at              
250-783-9901 
 

Rhonda Eastman,  
Deputy Treasurer 

House Concerts at 

10505 Jones Cres 
Call/Text Jeremy Mahon  

778-834-2767 
 

Doors open 7:00pm, Concert 7:30 to 10:00 

Donation at the Door: $20 adult,  

$10 Senior/Student 

(*optional concert pass for all 6 shows, $102) 
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Valentine Skate Review  
Thanks to all who came out to enjoy this event. 
There were loads of sweet valentines made. Folks 
enjoyed free treats and the friendship photos.  
Thanks to the Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Club 
for assisting with this event. A big thank you to 

Celina Fequet for helping out and being the  
friendship photographer. Thanks to Kestyn at the 

Arena Concession for keeping that hot chocolate 
and hot dogs coming. Thanks to Families in                               
Motion, Success by Six and Children’s First for 
supporting this event.  
 

 St. Patrick’s Pot ‘o Gold Search 
A thanks to all the folks who came out to enjoy this event. Thanks 

to Hudson’s Hope Recreation Society for sharing their wonderful 
space for everyone to enjoy. Team participants deliberated over 
clues, and booted it around town on their race to gold.                          
Congratulations to the youngest team; Sydne Douglas, Brenna  
Rice, Leneya Vig, Keaton Vig, Quinn Rice and Merecede Bruce for 

winning this year’s Pot ‘O Gold Search.   
 

A special thanks to all those who gave permission for property use, and especially the                     
Hudson’s Hope Public Library for their “ bookish” involvement, Hudson’s Hope School and the 
Hudson’s Hope Museum. A big thank you to Grad 2017 for all their wonderful assistance.   
Thanks to Families in Motion, Success by Six and Children’s First for supporting this event.  

And to all: “For each petal on the shamrock this brings a wish your way. Good health, good 
luck, and happiness for today and every day.” 
 

Fit for Life participants will reach     

over 1,000,000 steps this              
session. Fit for Life runs every        
Monday and Thursday at 9:30 am 
at the Pearkes Center. This is an 
easier paced program appropriate 

for all fitness levels. This program 

is supported by the District of      
Hudson’s Hope.                                                                          

Upcoming events:  
 

Families in Motion, Success by Six and Children’s First in conjunction with the District of            
Hudson’s Hope will be hosting a children’s gymnastic session at some point in April. 
Times, dates, and details will follow. Please watch for your local PSA and updates on the                   
District of Hudson’s Hope website. 
 
Picnic in the Park on Sunday, May 15th 
Hike, bike, walk, or run to Dinosaur Lake. Enjoy a free barbeque and games. 
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The 2016 Camping Season is almost here! 
 

Online reservations can be made for Alwin Holland,  

Cameron Lake, Dinosaur Lake, and King Gething 

campgrounds for the current camping season starting 

on May 1st, 2016 at 9:00 am. Visit our website at 

www.hudsonshope.ca. If you are a resident of Hudson’s 

Hope you can purchase a Season Camping Pass at the 

District Office and receive a discount when 

booking online.  
 

Please note that campground rates have               

increased this year: 
 

 Daily Fee per unit: $20.00 

 

 Season Pass (for residents only): $200.00 
 

 7 Night Punch Card: $100.00 
 

 Firewood is no longer included with camping 

fees, cost is $5.00 per bundle 1.25 cubic feet  
 

 Online Reservations: $26.00/night or                           

$6.00/night for season pass holders 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Make & Take Night 

  Date: Tuesday, April 19th 

  Time: 4:30 - 6:30pm 

  Where: HH School - Library  

  Theme: Spring Time Fun! 

This event is for anyone who works with 
young children and is looking for new             
ideas!  
 

Certificates are handed out for attendance 
to go towards re-certification for Early 
Childhood Educators. 
 

This is the last Make and Take for the year.             
Thank you to everyone who has made it 
out! Certificates will be handed out in May 
or June. 
To sign up contact: tobithina@gmail.com 

mailto:tobithina@gmail.com
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www.bugkathymiller.com 

Only 9 Lots Available at Williston Lake Resort  
2.5 Acres—14.3 acres 
Prices start at $98,000 
Build your week-end getaway or build your dream custom home!! 
Enjoy the recreation haven that awaits you only 20 minutes from  
Hudson’s Hope. 
Breathtaking views surrounded by pristine beauty! 

Kathy Miller REALTOR® 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Re/max Action Realty (1991) Inc. 

#101—9711—100 Avenue, Fort St. John, BC V1J 1Y2  

E-mail: kathy@bugkathymiller.com 

Office: 250 785 5520 Toll Free: 1 888 785 5520 
If your home is currently listed this is not intended as a solicitation. Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 

Join us for Mother’s Day  
The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club 
 

       invites you to…. 
 

          Steak & Lobster Dinner & Social 
 

Saturday, May 7th @ 6:00 pm   
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

 

   Steak & Lobster Dinner: $40.00           Lobster Dinner: $35.00 

   Steak Dinner: $25.00                Lobster Take Out: $25.00 
 

  Dinner tickets available from:  
  Johanna Dupuis at 783-0732 or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca  
 

 

Dinner tickets MUST be picked up and paid  

for by April 30th. 
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Knox-pro 
 

Restoration and design 

Serving HudSon’S Hope and area 
 

Complete Restoration Service 

Additions and Basement Renovations 

Project Management 

Design Services 

Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations 

Interior Painting and Decorating 

Tile Finishing 

All Woodwork Finishing and Cabinets 

Plumbing and Electrical Repairs 

Drywall Repairs and Finish 

Interior and Exterior Railings 
 

With More Than Twenty Years Experience 

I will Take Care of All Your Construction Needs 

From Building Permit to Finish 

 

For a Free Estimate  
 

Please Call Reg @ 250-806-0253 
regknox12@hotmail.com 



The Bulletin                                                        14                                         April 2016 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Monday, April 4th, 2016 

Monday, May 2nd, 2016 
 

 

Contact the District Office 250-783-9901 

no later than 3pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat on the van.  

  

Leaves Silver Willows at 8:50am and the 

Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual     

appointments, however the bus                     

generally starts the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

 
 

April 12th & 26th, 2016 

May 10th & 17th, 2016 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 *Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
 session. 

 *Walking track and gym available 
 *Seniors Discount at the restaurant on  
   Tuesdays 
 
To register… 
contact Special Events Coordinator, 
Greta Goddard 250-783-5338  

or email events@hudsonshope.ca  



   April 2016                                    15                                                 The Bulletin 

LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
  

YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 

  

Servicing Hudson’s Hope, Fort St. John, Dawson Creek and Chetwynd daily. 
  

We service our routes 5 days per week with weekends on request.  
  

Departs Hudson’s Hope at 8:30 am daily.     
Returning through Chetwynd, arriving in Hudson’s Hope at approximately 5:00 pm. 

  

SAME DAY DELIVERY                                                  VISIT US ON FACEBOOK 
 

We now move boats, trailers, R.V.’s and other equipment! 
 

Please let us know if you would like your grocery orders picked up in Fort St. John.  
We are considering a two day a week run for grocery orders in Fort St. John, should there be community interest. 

We are looking to work with Save on Foods and the No Frills Grocery stores.  

We will offer a 25% discount on grocery deliveries to Seniors in our community!  
 

Our business has been serving the Peace Region for the past 6 years,                                    
with excellent references.  

  

CELL #1: 250-794-7188   CELL #2- 250-794-7400 

WILLISTON LAKE SATTELITE: 604-629-5748 ONLINE: SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA  

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

mailto:SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA
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PO Box 338 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

Tammy Fiarchuk 

Email: cfc@pris.ca We are on Facebook 

250-783-5339 or 250-261-1011 

 

 

Country Flavours 

Catering                    
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Hope everyone had a happy Easter weekend. Great weather we had!   
Lots of news this month! 
 
Hudson’s Hopers Past & Present, Doing Big Things: 

Jake Watson 

Check out the cover of the March 11th Pro Rodeo Sports News, the official magazine of the  
Professional Rodeo Cowboys Association, (PRCA) for a fine action shot of Hudson’s Hope   
native, Jake Watson, performing in his specialty, the Saddle Bronc event. Jake won the first 
rodeo of the 2015-16 professional season in Nile, Montana, and has placed consistently ever 
since. His biggest win to date was in San Antonio, the biggest rodeo in the PRCA. He has 
worked his way to second place in the world standings and is aiming for a spot at the                   

National Finals Rodeo in Las Vegas, in December. 
 
Jake got his start in the Hudson’s Hope High School Rodeo Club. After high school, he             
qualified for a Rodeo Scholarship at Panhandle State University, where he spent three and a 
half years on their College Rodeo Team. He turned professional just last year, so he’s off to a 
phenomenal start in the professional ranks. We’ll be watching and cheering him on to the  

National Finals at the end of the year. Go Jake!  
 

Angharad Ward 
Angharad started curling in grade school in Hudson’s Hope as part of the Junior Curling Club.  
When she moved to Kent, England, in Junior High, she was lucky enough to find a curling rink 
nearby – not common in England. Before long, she became part of the British Junior Curling 
Team, and represented Great Britain in the inaugural Youth Olympics and at the World               

University Games. Before she was 21, she had represented England in Junior’s, Women’s and 
Mixed Curling international competitions. Her team has just won the British Mixed                
Championship and is set to compete in the upcoming World Mixed Championship in Russia. 
 
She’s a talented athlete. While still in Hudson’s Hope, she was part of the local Junior                  
Canadian Rangers. She competed in the Canadian Air Rifle National Competitions in 2009 and 
2010, winning 6th and 2nd respectively for all of Canada.   

 
Angharad credits her early years in Hudson’s Hope for some of her success. In an interview 

last year, a reporter asked her who had been the most influential person in her sporting              
career and why. She replied, “Steve Metzger, the man who first taught me how to curl. He 
believed in me right from the start, coaching and letting me play on his team even when I 
could barely throw the rock to the other end.” 

 
Thank you, Steve Metzger, for sponsoring the Hudson’s Hope Junior Curlers and getting 
Angharad off to such a great start in her curling career!  
 
Guy Armitage 
Moving from sports over to innovators, we have Guy Armitage, who installed 23 solar panels 
on his roof and for 2015, his first full year of operation, put more electricity into the BC Hydro 

grid than he used. Hydro pays 9.9 cents a kilowatt hour for that extra electricity if you are on 
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Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

their net metering system. Guy’s system produced enough power for his needs and he can 
proudly display a $758.74 cheque – payment for his extra electricity. So he had no Hydro bills 
for the year and got a $758 cheque to boot. Not bad! 
 

Thanks for being the first to take the plunge in Hudson’s Hope, Guy. Many people are               

interested in the system and it’s wonderful to have a homegrown project they can visit to see 
for themselves how it works.   
 
Doctor Coverage: 
Northern Health has arranged for Dr. Ramesh Kamath to provide physician services for four 
months, starting in April. When Northern Health set up a Walk-in Clinic in Fort St John to  

accommodate the many people who had no physician, it was Dr. Kamath who set it up and 
manned it by himself for one year. So he has experience operating in a one-doctor clinic, 
something many doctors don’t feel comfortable doing. Welcome, Dr. Kamath! 
 
Hudson’s Hope Pharmacy: 
Alan Williamson, owner of the Hudson’s Hope Pharmacy, recently met with a group of resi-

dents concerned about keeping our local pharmacy open. Mr. Williamson said he wants, and 
intends, to keep the pharmacy open so long as it is commercially viable. He does have             

concerns: 
 
No Doctor:  A pharmacy’s main business is filling prescriptions. Doctors write prescriptions 
and if there is no doctor in Hudson’s Hope, people might get their prescriptions filled               
wherever they go for service. That could cause our pharmacy to be less viable. He mentioned 

that prescriptions are priced the same across the province, as are dispensing fees. He said 
that Hudson’s Hope charges the standard fee and prescriptions here should be the same price 
as at pharmacies elsewhere. He also said that all of the over-the-counter items are the same 
price in his four tele-pharmacies as in his Vancouver store. So we are getting the benefit of 
Vancouver prices rather than “northern prices,” which are often higher.     
 
Requirement for Pharmacy Staff to be Registered Pharmacy Technicians:   

We have a “tele-pharmacy,” where the prescription is filled by a pharmacy assistant here, but 
checked by a qualified pharmacist elsewhere – in our case, Vancouver. The College of              

Pharmacies is requiring that staff at all tele-pharmacies upgrade to “technicians” by the end 
of 2016. That’s a long, tough course. And expensive. A group of Hudson’s Hope citizens has 
formed to offer help to our assistants to upgrade. Anyone interested in joining that effort 
should contact Roy Kelly by email pbelle2@outlook.com or phone 250-783-5659 or Terry  

Turvey by email tgturvey@gmail.com, terryturvey@hotmail.com or phone 250-783-5322. 

mailto:pbelle2@outlook.com
mailto:tgturvey@gmail.com
mailto:terryturvey@hotmail.com
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market, contact Caitlin Vince at 250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays           10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday  7:00 pm  

Seniors  
Whist    Mondays  7:00 pm 
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                               As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 

 

25 26 27 28 29 30 

 A p r i l  2 0 1 6  

 Senior Bus 
Trip 

Sr/Adult Swim 

Council Meeting   Sr/Adult Swim 

Council Meeting 

Easter Egg  
Hunt 

Rod & Gun Club  
Dinner, Auction  

& Dance 

Crib  
Tournament 

Author  
Presentation 

Armchair  
Traveler 

Author  
Presentation 
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M ay  2 0 1 6  

Council Meeting 
Senior Bus 
     Trip 

 

Council Meeting Sr/Adult Swim 
 

 

  Sr/Adult Swim 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1  2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

Sr/Adult Swim 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

Council Meeting 

Council Meeting 

  Sr/Adult Swim 

Steak & Lobster 

Dinner & Social 

Victoria Day 
 

District Office 
Closed 
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Police Report: 

March 2016 
 
 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 45 calls for service 

over the last five weeks. Some incidents of note during that time are as follows: 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a prohibited and suspended driver on Beattie Drive.  

The driver also failed a road side breath test and was issued a 90 day driving              

prohibition, a 30 day vehicle impoundment and was released pending a court                

appearance for driving while prohibited.  

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP assisted Provincial Conservation officers investigating several 

poaching incidents on Twelve Mile Road. The investigations are still ongoing. You 

can help combat illegal hunting by reporting suspicious persons and vehicles in                 

remote areas by calling the RCMP or by contacting the Conservation Office directly 

at 1-877-952-7277. You can also report incidents to the Conservation Office online.     

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP continues to receive calls from citizens regarding attempted 

frauds. Please be cautious of any calls, emails, or letters requesting personal              

information. Tax season is a popular time for fraudsters to pretend to be Canada 

Revenue Service agents. Contact the local RCMP detachment or visit the Canadian 

Anti-Fraud website for information on the latest scams and for information on how 

to protect yourself from fraud.  

 

A light on the Bullhead Mountain Tower was shot out sometime over the last few 

months. Damage is estimated at over $13,000.00 to repair. Anyone with                

information regarding this incident is asked to contact the Hudson’s Hope                       

detachment or Crime Stoppers.   

 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP members have continued with traffic enforcement duties 

throughout the month. Several warnings and violation tickets were issued. Please 

drive responsibly or you will get to meet one of our officers.  

 

The Hudson’s RCMP would like to remind those applying for a Special Occasion                   

Liquor License to submit their applications three to four weeks prior to their event.  

This allows for proper planning and completion of the approval process. Applications 

submitted less than two weeks before an event may not get approved.   

 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any criminal 

activity, is asked to contact the RCMP directly, or anonymously through Crime              

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. 
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY: GENERAL TRADES 
 

One (1) Position Available. The District of Hudson’s Hope is accepting applications 

for employment as General Trades-Level 1 for the Hudson’s Hope Public Works  

Department. The successful applicant will be expected to work in the arena during 

the winter and to assist public works where needed in the summer. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope invites applications from qualified persons for the  

full-time position of General Trades. The successful candidate will be required to 

operate a variety of equipment and perform any assignments related to water  

supply, sewage disposal, storm drainage, roadway maintenance and construction, 

recreation facilities and municipal services. The work also involves the safe                   

operation, routine inspection and maintenance of equipment and vehicles used on 

the job.  
 

Preference will be given to those applicants with: grader operator experience; a 

valid Water Distribution or Water Treatment Level 1 Certificate; a valid Wastewater 

Collection or Wastewater Treatment Level 1 Certificate; A minimum Power Engineer 

Class 5 with refrigeration. Any mechanical tickets or heavy equipment operator and 

maintenance experience will be considered. A Class 5 driver’s license with an              

airbrake endorsement will be required. Shift work including weekends may be               

required. A driver’s abstract and criminal record check may be a condition of             

employment.  
 

The successful candidate will be designated as General Trades, however the level 

and established rate of pay will vary depending upon qualifications and certificates 

held. The job description is available upon request. 
 

Applications with a detailed resume of work experience, education, and                           

qualifications will be received at the Municipal Office, 9904 Dudley Drive, mailed, 

emailed or faxed by Monday, April 11, 2016 by 4:30 pm. Please provide copies 

of tickets or certifications. If any clarification is required, please contact the                  

undersigned. 
 

Rate of Pay: Between $30.15 and $31.51 per hour 

As of January 1, 2015 rates, BCGEU Collective Agreement 
 

Layton Bressers, Foreman of Works 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330 

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

Telephone: (250) 783-9901 Fax: (250) 783-5741 

foreman@hudsonshope.ca 

mailto:foreman@hudsonshope.ca
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   Northern HiLites Salon 
Owner/Stylist        

Lindsay Trask 

Stylist 

Britt Silk 

Britt’s Hours 
Tuesday to Friday 
10-5 

Lindsay’s Hours 
Monday 9-5 
Tuesday, Wednesday 5-8 
Saturdays by Appointment 

Services: 
Cuts 
Colors 
Styles/ Updo’s/ Weddings 
Hair Therapy Treatments 
Keratin Smoothing Treatments 
Tape In Hair Extensions 

Salon Hours: 
Monday  9-5 
Tuesday 10-8 
Wednesday 10-8 
Thursday 10-5 
Friday  10-5 
Saturday       By Appointment only 

     (No Walk-Ins) 

 
To book an appointment or for more 
info on services or prices...  
 

        Call:  
       250-783-3163  
             or  
        Email:  
        northernhilites@live.com 
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Eric is survived and deeply missed by his  
parents, Dave and Laurinda, his daughters,  

Ava and Molly, his brothers, Chris and Brent,  
sister, Meghan and husband, James,  

his nieces and nephews, his grandparents,  
aunts, uncles, and cousins.  

 

A Celebration of Life will be held in memory of  
Eric on Saturday, April 16th, 2016 at 2:00 PM  

at the Hudson’s Hope School. 
In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to The 

Friends of Hudson’s Hope or No Child  
Left Behind (c/o Hudson’s Hope School) 

 

Our family would like to thank the community  
for all their love and support during this  

difficult and sad time. You are more than a  
community, you are our  family. We would also 

like to thank our family and friends from  
near and far for your love, cards and messages. 

Words cannot express our appreciation for all that 
you have done for us. We could not begin  

to get through this without you all. 
 

With our love, The Heiberg and  
Cryderman Families 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
 

Eric David Norman Heiberg 
September 10, 1980 – February 13, 2016 

Our family circle has been broken, 
A link gone from our chain; 

But though we have parted for a while, 
We know we’ll meet again. 

Some day we hope to meet you, 
Some day, we know not when, 
We shall meet in a better land 

And never part again, 
We shall meet with many a loved one 

That was torn from our embrace; 
We shall listen to their voices, 
And behold them face to face. 
Sunshine passes, shadows fall, 

Love’s remembrance outlasts all. 

    HUDSON’S HOPE CO-ED SOFTBALL  

          Submit a team for the 2016 season! 
 

*Games will be Monday and Wednesday  

evenings at the arena field or school field 

*Minimum team size is 10 players 

*Each team should have a minimum of 4 women 

*Men under the age of 14 and over 55 can be included in the total women                               

count for your team      

*Please have your team in before April 27th,2016 
 

**Season Starts May 2nd, 2016** 

 

To sign up a team or for more information, 
call Burton Middleton: 
250-262-6762 or  

email burton.middleton@bchydro.com 
 

Check out our Facebook page for more information as well as information on 

our upcoming AGM to be held in April: Hudson’s Hope Mixed Softball 

mailto:burton.middleton@bchydro.com
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SPRING BURNING 
 
As the weather starts to warm up many folks are beginning to plan some springtime             

cleanup activities including the removal of yard waste and debris. Please remember that 

under the Fire Protection & Life Safety Bylaw 775 which was adopted in 2010, no person 
shall light or start an open air fire within the District without first having obtained a Burning 
Permit from the Fire Chief or his designate. These permits are available at the District Office 
and can be issued for a onetime event or for an extended period of up to one year. 
 

 

The only time a permit is not required is during the following situations: 

 Burning refuse or garden waste only in an incinerator covered with a screen to prevent 

flying sparks and approved by the Fire Chief  

 The cooking of food using a portable barbeque apparatus  

 Burning on privately owned lands or in developed campgrounds where fireplaces, 

stoves, and/or fire pits are provided and approved by the Fire Chief  

 Burning by the Fire & Rescue Services for the purposes of training  
 
 

If you are contemplating an open burn: 

 Consider your options to compost, recycle, or haul the material to the Hudson’s Hope 

Transfer Site. 

 Be a good neighbour. Burn only when it will not affect the health and welfare of the     

community. 

 Call the BC Ministry of Environment to check the ventilation index at 1-888-281-2992. 

The index must be “good” for the day of the burn and “fair” or “good” for the second 
day of the burn. 

 Check the wind conditions. If the wind is strong enough to carry sparks and embers to 

other combustible materials postpone your burn. 
 

Remember that your burn must comply with the Environmental Management Act and the 

Open Burning Smoke Control Regulation as well as the British Columbia Wildfire Act. 
 

Please remember these measures are in place to protect the health and safety of you and 
your neighbours. If you have any further questions regarding your burning activities please 

stop by the District Office to speak to Bob Norton the Director of Protective Services, or call 
783-9901. 
 

For more information on the Environmental Management Act and the Open Burning Smoke 
Control Regulation visit http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html 
 

For more information on backyard burning and your obligations under the British Columbia 
Wildfire Act visit http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn 
 

For more information on Industrial and Resource Management burning and your obligations 
under the British Columbia Wildfire Act visit:                                                                                                       
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf 

http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html
http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf


   April 2016                                    27                                                 The Bulletin 

We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
 

Bridge Building: Congratulations to our students who once again have earned tremendous 
results at "The Association of Professional Engineers and Geoscientists of BC (APEGBC) 2016  

Popsicle Bridge Building Challenge". Students from Hudson's Hope have been winning and/
or finishing in the top 3 in numerous categories for numerous years. A big thank you to Mrs. 
Baytaluke for working so hard to support our students in their achievements. Top 10 results 
per category are below: 
 

  Junior Category (grades 3-5): 
1st - Annika Quibell 
3rd - Brynn Beswick 
4th - Lucia Pelly 
5th - Isabella Gamboa 
6th - Nero Weder 

 

  Intermediate Category: 
1st - Dylan Beswick 

 

  Senior Category: 
2nd - Ben Jackson 
3rd - Martell Loberg 
4th - Olivia Weatherbee 

5th - Zury Reschke 
6th - Skyler Paice 

8th - Jacob Kyllo   
School Clothing: 
We have a new selection of school clothing for sale! 
 

The following items are available in YOUTH sizes: 
 

Grey and Black pullover Hoodies  -  $35.00 

Grey and Black sweatpants  -  $25.00 
White and Grey Long Sleeved T shirts  -  $20.00 
White Short Sleeved T Shirts  -  $15.00 
 

The following items are available in ADULT sizes: 
 

Grey and Black Pullover Hoodies  -  $35.00 
Grey and Black Zip Up Hoodies  -  $35.00 
Grey and Black Sweatpants  -  $30.00 

Grey and Black Sweatpants open leg  -  $25.00 

Ladies T shirts  -  $20.00  (Aubergine) 
Unisex Baseball T shirts  -  $25.00  (Aubergine and Grey)  
Long sleeved Hooded T Shirts Grey or White - Men's or  
Ladies  -  $30.00 
Grey or White Long Sleeved T shirts  -  $20.00 
White Short Sleeved T Shirts  -  $15.00 
 

Student of the Week Awards: 
February 15 – 19 
Camden Quinn, William Kehl, Heidi, Sophie Kehl, Cache Greffard, Oro Weder, Jaylen Moraice 
Budalich, Robyn Haagsman, Cameron McElwain 
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February 22 – 26 
Thomas Hill, Addison Carruthers, Oro Weder, Ayden Quibell, Taya Clarke, Keelin Kortzman, 
Austin Douglas, Kieran Sandford, Camden Quinn 

 
March 1 – March 4 
Damian Aldridge, Sophie Kehl, Camden Clarke, Tarron Stacey, Angela Simpson, Cole Norton, 
Keelin Kortzman, Keegan Lepine, Kadence Pelly, Heidi Holland,  Penelope Mercereau 
 

March 7 – March 11 

Jet Stout, Jashan Kaur, Zoe Baxter, Keegan Lepine, Ayden Quibell, Sean Hodgkinson, Brooklyn 

Richardson, Ashley Thompson, Amanda Kyllo 

 
March 14 – March 18 
Eva Schenk, Cameron McElwain, Sheigh Siemens, Madison Beebe, Mickey Loberg, Johanne 
Jeffries, Martell Loberg, Skyler Paice, Jacob Kempster, Sean Rice, Dustyn Willson, Heather 
Martin, Olivia Weatherbee 
 
Regional Science Fair:  Good luck to the following students who will be representing our 

school at the Regional Science Fair in Dawson Creek on Thursday, April 7th: 
 
Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin     Nero Weder              Jenna Roberts  
Davida Naisby      Betty Martin              Katelyn Norton 

Sydne Douglas      Dylan Beswick  Mickey Loberg 
 

Hats off to our Grad Class of 2017.   

They put on a wonderful "Coffee House" on March 4th. These                   
students provided some wonderful music and entertainment,                      
and raised funds for their future trip next year. Great work! 

 
Our Cruisin' Day trips continue to be very popular and successful. We went on two trips to 
Powder King over the past 4 weeks, and had nearly 100 participants. It is very exciting to 

have a great deal of families participating in these trips. A big thank you to the many                     
community groups who support this activity for our school. 
 
Our students recently made some beautiful "Ukrainian Easter 
Eggs" under the watchful eye of Mrs. Baytaluke. Many of the 

projects were very intricate and quite dazzling! 
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Students and Staff of Hudson's Hope School would like to extend a warm thank you to the 
District of Hudson's Hope Maintenance workers. Thank you for taking the time to  
ensure our bus areas and parking areas have gravel on those very icy days! 

 
Our Social Responsibility Club has raised over $1600 so far, through the sale of Rafiki 
bracelets, bake sales, and bottle collection. Rafikis are still available at Sugarplums or the 
school, with a new supply of bracelets coming soon. Great work HAWKS! 
 

Hudson's Hope School will once again host the Regional Heritage Fair, to take place on 
Wednesday, April 27th. This is an excellent opportunity for community members to view            

student projects highlighting local, provincial, and              
national history. Watch for details! 
 
The Marshmallow Challenge was a very cool and 
successful event. It took a lot of bravery for our grade 5 
and 6 students to organize and run such a large           

activity. The competitors from K-12 worked together in 
groups of four to attempt to build the highest structure 
possible using a piece of tape, some spaghetti sticks, 
and of course, a marshmallow. Congratulations to the 
grade 7-8 group who built the tallest structure. Also, a 
big thank you to Mrs. Baytaluke for spearheading this 

event. 

 
Congratulations to Sydne Douglas, Martell Loberg, 
and Iris Barnes for a strong showing at the B.C. Winter 
Games. Sydne Douglas placed 3rd in Karate, Martell 
placed 1st in Karate, and Iris successfully completed 
training to be a certified Karate Referee! Fantastic! 
Recently our Drama 10-12 performed a “Flash-Mob” 

dance at a full-school assembly. It’s not easy to stand up 
and present a synchronized performance in front of such a 
large audience (with many peers). It was an excellent performance, and really wowed all of 
the students, but especially the elementary kids. Many of them were talking about the cool 
dance moves during the outside breaks today. Great work HAWKS! 
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(c) 250-783-3019 

Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-320-9835 

 Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Club Year in Review 
 

In February, we sent 6 of our Star Skaters, Brooklyn Howard, Jade Rowe, Jenna Roberts, 
Brenna Rice, Dylan Beswick and Brynn Beswick, to the Totem Competition in Fort St. John. 
Our skaters, like always, represented our club and our community proudly. We are so excited 
to have our skaters venturing out to compete! 
 

Our club also sent skaters to complete testing in Chetwynd. All of our skaters passed their 
tests and we are proud to have them progressing to higher levels of skating! 
 

We have been a busy club this year with over 50 skaters registered. We just finished up our 

season with our “Outer Space” ice show which took place on March 5th! We are very proud of 
all of our skaters who performed so well that night! Thank you for coming and showing your 
support to our club. We would like to thank all our sponsors who helped make our show a 
success: Nicole Gilliss Re/Max, On the Rim, BC Hydro Lifestyles, BC Hydro Social Club, R & G 
Industrial Supplies, HH Concession, Save On Foods, District of Hudson’s Hope, Hudson’s 
Hope Fire Hall, Edith Rosa, IBEW, HH Minor Soccer to name a few. If there is anyone we may 
have missed, we apologize and sincerely thank all of those that have supported our club  

during the carnival and throughout the year, making this season a great success! 
 

As our season comes to a close, we are happy with the progress every one of our skaters 
have made this year. We hope to see everyone in the fall when our program starts again! 
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HOUSE FLIP SPECIAL 

9805 Fredette Street 
This house has just been reduced to $94,900.00 for a quick sale. This 
house has a lot of potential because it is on a good size lot and has a full 
basement. The house needs work, no doubt, but once fixed up you have 
yourself a great family home with over 1800 square feet. Or a great        
investment property with a great central location. Not often can you find 
a house that can be successfully flipped in our market, but if you have 
the skills and the time this is the DEAL. 

Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 
(250) 783-1076 

nicole@remaxaction.ca 
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 Hudson's Hope Ski Association 
 

Well our season definitely started late this year!  

 

The hill was finally able to open for the first time this season  

on March 5th, 2016. Not only did we have a fantastic first  

weekend, but we had snow all weekend – making it very nice  

on the hill with continuous fresh powder.  

 

The snow stuck around for the following weekend – with great spring skiing                  

conditions. The days on the hill were lots of fun and so warm. All skiers old and 

young were out skiing without their jackets. True spring skiing! 

 

The Ski Association is trying to open as much as possible while the snow is here.  

The association relies heavily on volunteers. So a big shout out to all the                 

volunteers who have helped get the ski hill prepared and opened over this late 

start. Keep an eye on our Facebook page to see when we are open.   

 

Thanks to all the skiers that have been out! 

 

250-783-9433 

Monday—Friday  

11:00 am—7:00 pm 
Closed 

Saturday & Sunday 

NOW BOOKING APPOINTMENTS 

"Making Your Smiles Bloom ~ Locally" 
 

FRIDAYS 9:00AM TO 4:00PM 
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Roderick 

Email: hhreservations@sigmahotels.ca 

Tanglefoot Bar & Grill  
The most popular spot in                  
Hudson’s Hope, BC – offers a        
diverse menu of savoury choices 
for all tastes, a laid-back             
atmosphere to kick back after 
work and unsurpassed northern 
hospitality. All guests staying at 

Sigma Inn and Suites receive a 
10% discount on all food items  
on the menu (excluding liquor). 

Introducing New Menu in Early March! 

  Sigma Inn & Suites is the newest hotel in  

Hudson’s Hope, BC. Whether traveling on busi-
ness or staying for a relaxing getaway, Sigma Inn 
& Suites is the ideal place to stay. We offer ex-
ceptional amenities, excellent customer service 
and a convenient location to local attractions 
and recreation areas. Each guest room and suite 
is tastefully decorated and offers you a unique 
blend of comfort, value and personal service. 
Each guest room features a refrigerator, micro-
wave, coffee maker, DVD player, hair dryer, iron 
& ironing board, telephone with voicemail and 
complimentary high-speed internet. We also 
invite you to join us for complimentary break-
fast. Make a reservation today for your next 
unforgettable stay in Hudson’s Hope, BC – the 
“Land of Dinosaurs and Dams”.  

 
 
9006 Clarke Avenue 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  
V0C 1V0  
Tel: 250-783-2300  
Fax: 250-783-2301  
 

Located on the bank of the 
Peace River in the Rocky 
Mountain foothills of 
British Columbia, 90  
kilometres west of Fort St. 
John and 66 km north of 
Chetwynd on Highway 29.  

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 By Text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 

New Horizon’s  

Senior Club 
Do you like to play crib? 

Crib Tournament 
April 23rd, 2016 @ 1 pm 

$10 per person includes lunch 
 

Where: 9907 Dudley Dr ive 

(little house next to the Library) 
 

Whether you’re new to town or  

just here for a short time 

 we welcome adults of all ages! 
 

Come alone or bring a partner!  
 

Cash prizes (depend on # of participants) 

50/50 draw 

Come for the fun of it! 
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Pilot and Hotshot  
 

24/7 Serving BC and AB 
 

 

250-329-6122 
 

 
katanapvhotshot@gmail.com 

  

It’s that time of year again..... 

 
The Grad class of 2017 is now 

fundraising for their grad trip! 
 
If you would like to hire this               

awesome group of Grads to help 
you out please contact Terri Clark 

at 250-783-5333, please leave a 
message. 
 

Thank you in advance for              
supporting this great group              

of Grads !! 

THE DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE IS EXCITED TO ANNOUNCE THAT WE 

WILL BE OFFERING DROP-IN ROLLER SKATING AT THE ARENA!  
 
The arena will be open Friday, April 1st, 2016 from 1:00 - 3:00pm.  
 
Beginning April 7th the Hours of Operation will be as follows: 
 

Thursday 3:00 - 8:00pm  

Friday  3:00 - 8:00pm 
Saturday 1:00 - 8:00pm 
 
Admission Rates: 
 

Adult  $6.00      

Teen  $5.00 
Child  $3.00 
Family  $10.00 
 
***HELMETS MANDATORY*** 
 
There is a limited selection of roller skates and helmets available for use free of charge. 
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Peace Valley  Community Church 
10122 Beattie Drive 

783-9484 

 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:00 am 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive 

783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the 2nd  Sunday 

and Last Sunday of the month 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
9702 Beattie Drive       783-3107 

 
Sunday Worship at 11:00am 

Pastor Tim Viers 

 
Sunday School starts at 9:30, all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

CHURCH 

DIRECTORY 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School…..783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..…………..783-9414 
Sunday-Tuesday………………………………...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday………………………………………..12:00 pm - 7:00 pm 
Thursday…………………………………………….10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Friday………………………………………………...12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………………………….…...Closed 
Statutory Holidays……………………….………………………….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...…...783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Mondays: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..…….783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………………..9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax:…………………………………………………………………….783-5770 
E-mail:……………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..….Terry@783-1150 
                                                                    or Elaine@783-5345 
Playschool……………………………….………..……………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...………….783-5302 
Monday to Friday………………………………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights…………............................................... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………..……………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday..…………..11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays: Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…....783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @..............783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday……………..8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office………………………………...………..……..783-9901  
Fax………………………………………………………………….783-5741 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal)………………..783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………………………………….783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal)……….783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…….783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal)……………………………..783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf……………………………..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation……………………………...Monday – Friday 
Open………………………………………………..9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………………………………………….…...310-1000 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


